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Bobbie Walthall

To: Jo Barnes
Subject: RE: Unanswered rental registration  questions 

-----Original Message----- 
From: Jo Barnes [mailto:JoBarnes@reeceandnichols.com]  
Sent: Monday, March 24, 2014 12:09 PM 
To: City Hall email; David L. Corliss; Bobbie Walthall 
Cc: Jonathan Douglass; Cynthia Wagner; Scott McCullough 
Subject: Unanswered rental registration questions  
 
Sir; 
 
These questions, relating to the proposed rental registration/licensing/inspection program and  previously 
submitted to each if the commissioners,  remain unanswered. We really would have appreciated a response 
before the commission meeting tomorrow night. Failing that, we respectfully request that this email, and our 
questions, be included in the public comment section of the commission meeting agenda for Tuesday, March 
25. 
 
1.  What are the real reasons licensing of all rentals is necessary, other than to provide a source of funds to 
allow the city to gain control of local housing and further erode our free enterprise economic system? 
 
2.  What are actual statistics/facts supporting a need for such licensing and inspections?  How many 
complaints of life threatening conditions have been recorded?  How many ongoing reported and unresolved 
hazardous conditions have  occurred?  
 
3.  Which of the top 10 violations found in 2013 could not be addressed by a tenant reporting the problem to 
their landlord? 
 
4.  Which of these top 10 violations, if not corrected by the landlord, could not be pursued through existing 
legal channels at City Hall, existing city ordinances, and the Kansas Landlord Tenant Act? 
 
5.  Why have the records for results collected under the existing single family program for the last 10 years 
been either nonexistent or not available when requested?? 
 
6.  What assurances can the City give owners that this program will not shift the cost of correcting tenant-
caused maintenance problems to the owner? 
 
7.  With 50%of our housing structures occupied by owners, why are  inspections not required for 
them?  Shouldn't the city be responsible for the health and safety of homeowners, too?  
 
8.  Has City Hall decided that renters are less responsible (desirable) citizens than owners and need more 
supervision and regulations than homeowners?  That tenants are not capable of caring for their own welfare? 
 
9.  How many complaints were filed on owner occupied properties in 2013?  How many complaints were filed 
on rental properties in 2013? 
 
10.  It seems like everything in Ord. 8840, Draft 6, Art. 13a14(a) (pp.1-3), Inspection Form & Checklist came 
from the existing Property Maintenance Code.  Some of the wording may be slightly different but the 
meanings appear the same.  This being the case, why is this duplucation necessary? 
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11. How can a newly hired inspector, who won't be required to be trained/certified for two years even be 
competent to conduct a fair inspection during his first 2 years? 
 
12.  What businesses besides rentals are required to have City licenses? 
 
13.  Which licensed businesses are required to submit to property Code inspections?  How often? 
 
14.  Can the City guarantee that costs of the program will not increase like the projected cost has already 
been raised to $500,000? 
 
15.  Why is it necessary for this program to pay for itself at the expense of landlords?  Cost of other 
inspections (blight, environmental, weeds, old cars, etc) are paid by the city at large. 
 
16.  Does the City really believe that the costs of this program to landlords won't be passed on to tenants, 
further reducing availability of affordable housing in Lawrence? 
 
17.  Why not just require landlords to include correction of the top 10 violations in their move-out 
inventory/inspection form, thus eliminating the majority of violations up front?  City could require that a copy 
of each State-required move-in inventory form signed by new tenants be sent to them. 
 
In addition, we believe that the majority of local, private, independent landlords agree with the following 
statements: 
 
As responsible landlords, we are not opposing the proposed rental licensing because we don't care about 
health & safety of our tenants. We do care ~ and believe that a survey of our properties would reveal that 
they are well maintained and safe for our tenants. 
 
~ We know there are irresponsible landlords whose properties are in poor condition and we would like to see 
such problems corrected. 
 
~ We acknowledge that some tenants either don't understand their right to file complaints with the city and 
state or are unwilling to do so. 
 
~ We are opposed to the proposed regulations because they duplicate existing state laws and city ordinances 
and burden responsible landlords with unnecessary  administrative red tape and expense that will result in 
higher rents. 
 
~ We contend that the city should focus their efforts on the enforcement of existing laws and ordinances;  and 
on reinforcing the awareness of our tenant population as to their rights under those laws and ordinances. 
 
~ We believe that it is the city's responsibility to insure that the public complaint process is simple, non- 
threatening and effective; and to provide prompt and satisfactory resolution of each complaint filed. 
 
~ We believe that the city currently has  all the laws, ordinances and regulations available to enable them to 
identify substandard rental properties and their irresponsible landlords/owners; and to require them to correct 
all conditions that put the health and safety of their tenants at risk. 
 
~ We therefore do not believe there is a need for the city to impose a  $500,000 rental licensing program 
upon the entire rental housing industry in order to correct the problems caused by the irresponsible members 
of that industry. 
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~ We suggest that the city continue working to correct the problems, oversights and inefficiencies of the single 
family program that have been discovered during the preparation of this proposal, before giving final 
consideration to any expanded rental licensing program. 
 
~ We request that, as a fair and comprehensive means of determining  whether additional regulations are 
needed and for guidance in providing safe rental housing in Lawrence, the City Commission establish a Rental 
Housing Advisory Board; direct its members to survey and research the true and essential needs of both 
tenants and landlords, as well as owner occupied neighbors of rentals in our community; and to advise and 
recommend to the City Commission   citizen driven solutions to the needs they discover. 
 
~ We respectfully request that the City Commission delay any decision regarding additional rental registration, 
licensing and inspection proposals until the Rental Housing Advisory Board recommends such action.  
 
Thank you, 
Bill & Jo Barnes 
 
Jo Barnes, Broker/Owner 
Reece & Nichols ACRES Realty  
1127 Iowa Street 
Lawrence, KS 66044 
ofc 785-842-2772  
cell 785-550-7777 
jobarnes.reeceandnichols.com 
 
I sell real estate ~ 
but my business is people! 


